
 

 
 
 

This could be your last newsletter  
unless we hear from you!  

 
TO THE CLASSES FROM 1970 Through 2017  

 
 
You will notice this newsletter is smaller than previous issues.  We have been mailing 18,000 free editions to 
classes from the 1930s through 2000s since 1973.  Donations have dropped to 300 responses per year.  Re-
sponse is less then 2% of our mailing.  Our yearly scholarships and general funds are in jeopardy.  We need 
$8000 a year to print and mail the newsletter. In 2017, we received $10,000 in donations from Alumni repre-
senting 1940’s, 50’s 60’s and 70’s.  From the 1980’s classes to present, no donations have been recorded (see 
additional comments on page 13). We are missing many class lists (addresses) from the 1980’s and 1990’s.  It 
was brought to our attention many of these classes thought we eliminated their names. The truth is, we never 
received contact information from the school.  We are attempting to add names, based on yearbook and gradua-
tion lists given to us, but these did not include addresses.  We depend on the class reunions to update their lists 
and give the information back to the Alumni Database Coordinator. Every year, we add over two hundred new 
graduate names to our database and unfortunately, lose over 200 Alumni to deaths.   
 
 

Therefore: WE NEED YOU! 
 
 
We need your input to move forward to bridge the gap between old and new technology. If you know of anyone 
who would like to be receiving the newsletter and doesn’t, please direct them to www.jmhalumni.com so they 
can update and/or add their name and address. (See additional information on the last page). 
 
We are also polling all Alumni to determine the best method of communication.  You need to tell us if you pre-
fer a hard copy (mailing) or prefer online access to the newsletter on our website.  This would eliminate the 
need to send 18,000 hard copies and could cut costs. We understand that many do not have computer capabili-
ties and they would remain on the list to receive a hard copy. In the near future, our technology will be brought 
in to the 21st century, allowing better service. 
  
PLEASE SEND US YOUR VOTE! Your input is very important!  If we do not hear from you, the majority 
vote will be selected for future newsletter delivery.  The last page of this newsletter has all the information to 
keep in touch with us.  It is not necessary to make a donation when answering this poll. 
 
 

AGAIN, THIS DOES NOT APPLY TO 1930’S THROUGH 1969! 
YOU WILL CONTINUE TO RECEIVE YOUR NEWSLETTER  

UNLESS YOU REQUEST ONLINE ACCESS. 
 

FOR ALL,  
PLEASE BE SURE WE HAVE A  
CURRENT EMAIL ADDRESS! 

http://www.jmhalumni.com/


 

From the President’s Desk 

Good News: The Cleveland Browns 
installed a top rate athletic field at 
John Marshall, as well as a new 
score board.  Bad News: We still 
have not played on the field nor do 
we have a track, lights, press box or 
PA system.  Stands were installed 
late in the year on the home side of 
the field, yet only hold 500, but no 
stands installed on the visitor side.  
The school board has said they will 
put in the necessary up grades, so we 
can use the field.  This is not just a 
football field but also a full sized 
soccer field, which is larger.  This 
summer, check out our webpage or 
our Facebook group for when the 
first game will be played. 

John Marshall is now three schools 
in one. Engineering, Information 
Technology and Civic & Business 
Leadership.  Each of these schools 
seems to be doing well.  JMH is 
slightly overloaded, having about 
100 students over capacity. The first 
graduation of the three schools is this 
May 26, 2018. 

Thank you,   

Ken Tischler 1/57  
 

Cleveland Browns Chip in 
More for New High School 
Football Fields as District 

Adds Bleachers.   

Posted Apr 18, 2017 

For full article:  

 

By: Patrick O’Donnell, The Plain Dealer 

PaODonnell@plaind.com  
http://www.cleveland.com/metro/

index.ssf/2017/04/
cleveland_browns_chip_in_more.html 

 

Excerpts from this article:  

CLEVELAND, Ohio - “The Cleve-
land Browns will pay more than orig-
inally expected to add two more syn-
thetic football fields to Cleveland city 
schools this year, while the Cleveland 

school district adds its own contribu-
tion - aluminum bleachers for both.”.. 

“The Browns and owners Jimmy and 
Dee Haslam have agreed to cover 
those costs, Gordon said. The exact 
amount is unclear, though the Browns 
say the combined amount for the two 
schools will be about $500,000. With 
the new work and the addition of 
scoreboards at the fields, total costs 
could reach $3.5 million.”… 

“Gordon called the added gift from 
the Browns "very significant" and one 
that will help the teams at those 
schools play home games again, after 
having to play all their games in other 
parts of the city or on the road.”... 

“That would allow both of these 
schools to play on their site," Gordon 
said.... There will be no locker rooms 
added, so players will still use the 
ones inside the schools…. 

Work will start later this spring, with 
fields open by the fall.” 

Updates:  No games were played on 
the field last year.  So far, only mini-
mal seating on the ‘home’ side has 
been provided.  No track or new 
lighting has been added, at this time. 

Remember to check our webpage 
or Facebook group this summer 
for details on the Opening Game 
and/or the Alumni Game. 

John Marshall High School 
Alumni News 

PO Box 16678, Rocky River, OH 44116-0678 
www.jmhalumni.com  (440) 356-0249 

Volume 45 
Number 1 

Spring 2018 

Groundbreaking—summer 2017, home stands  being 
demolished. Shown Browns players & reps,, Lawyers, 

Pee Wee Teams and district, city, state officials. 

Original west stands  
came down next 

Only seating now—replacement 
bleachers—for about 500. 

New John 
Marshall 

Scoreboard, 
fantastic field 
with Browns 
logo in center 

and Senate 
League in end 

zones. 

From the Old to the New! 

http://www.cleveland.com/metro/index.ssf/2017/04/cleveland_browns_chip_in_more.html


Page 3                      John Marshall Alumni Association News                      Volume 45, No. 1 

V
is

it
 w

w
w

.j
m

h
a
lu

m
n

i.
co

m
 

 

We Need You! 1    

From the President’s Desk 2 

News from the School 3  

News from the School (cont.)  
Scholarship Winners 

4 

Where Are They Now 5-9 

Hall of Fame, Nomination Form 10-11 

Final Roll Call, Misc. 12-13 

Donations and Financial Report 14 

Change of Address / Updates and  
Donation form 
 

15-16 

    

  

Inside this issue: 

J
M

H
 

L
A

W
Y

E
R

S
 

Notre Dame College, for students to 
tour the grounds and view some 
classroom activities. 

One of our seniors, Mykia Woodard, 
was a finalist for teen pitch tank.  
Click on: “Save A Life” to view her 
video.  Seniors Jovarri Boyer, My-
chalaeh Pond and Mykia Woodard 
were accepted to The Alabama A&M 
University in Huntsville Alabama.  

School of Civic & Business        
Leadership  

The student’s 
operated coffee 
shop, Lawyers 
Café, is open 
every  

M/W/F from 7:15 am to 8 am. 

JM Apparel is a student operated 
business, selling John Marshall gear.  
It is open on Fridays after school, 
contact Ms. Mason if interested.  

 

News from the School: 
  
Several events occur across all three 
schools.  The Parent Advisory Coun-
cil meets once a month.  College 
Now holds workshops for parents 
and students planning for college 
preparation: financing options, aca-
demic requirements, scholarships, 
etc.  

Sports teams have had a fairly suc-
cessful year in football and basket-
ball. BB Coach was honored as 
Coach of the Year in the district.  A 
girls rugby team was formed this 
year!  A first at JMH! The cheerlead-
ers are participating in a competition 
for the first time in years this 
spring.  Our Air Force ROTC stu-
dents marched in the Veteran's Day 
Parade. 

From November through March, M, 
W, TH, from 6- 8pm, the “Schools as 
Neighborhood Resources” offers a 
Free Rec or Community night at the 

building.  A variety of activities are 
available - basketball, photography, pot-
tery, to name a few. Community groups 
can schedule meetings on those evenings 
at the school.  

JMH has started a fencing program and 
currently has six students enrolled. 

On the 'Fun side', they've held an "Ugly 
Sweater" contest and a staff vs. student 
volleyball game. At Halloween, one of 
the schools sponsored a ‘scary‘ event – 
students from the neighborhood schools 
were invited to participate in fun activi-
ties. 

School of Information Technology 

Students in the Facing History and Our-
selves group participated in a Summit 
and also volunteered at the Cleveland 
Food Bank. Other JMH students recruit-
ed 8th graders at a School Selection Sem-
inar. A group of about 18 seniors have 
already been accepted to CSU for next 
fall.  Day trips were scheduled to area 
colleges, BW's pre-medicine day and 

John Marshall Alumni Association 
President 

Ken Tischler 1/57 
Vice President 

Joyce (Kouba) Murphy 6/58 
Secretary 

Deborah (Quillin) Fought 6/76 Secretary 
Elaine (Schultz) Staley 6/68 Corresponding 

Treasurer 
Doug Smorag 6/76 
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Darlene (Welther) DiCato 6/65 
Deborah (Quillin) Fought 6/76 

Judy Gilson 1/70 
Susan Kirst 6/58 
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Tom Thompson 6/81 
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Ray Vorell 6/69 
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Webmaster-EStore 
Tom Thompson 6/81 
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Elaine (Schultz) Staley 6/68 & Judy Gilson 1/70 
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The ‘Official’ JMH Alumni Association 

 Facebook Group  
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Andre Starks 
plans to attend Ak-
ron University and 
major in Criminal 
Justice.  Andre 
was active in 
sports while at 
JMH.  He was a 
member of both 
the football team 
and the basketball 

team.  He also ran track while at 
Marshall.  He graduated with a 2.5 
GPA and was a Merit Roll student. 

Sin’Que Davis 
plans to go to 
Jamestown Com-
munity College.  
He hopes to be-
come a wrestling 
coach.  While at 
Marshall, Sin’Que 
played football, ran 
track, and was cap-
tain of the wres-

tling team.  He was also a member of 
the C-Tag organization where he 
received help in preparing for col-
lege.  He also received an internship 
at the Hyatt Regency. Sin’Que grad-
uated with a 3.0 GPA and was on 
both the Merit Roll and Honor Roll. 

Tatiana DeJesus 
plans to attend 
CSU to major in 
Physical Therapy.  
She graduated 
with a 2.5 GPA. 
While at Marshall, 
Tatiana was a four
-year member of 
the girls’ softball 

team.  She was active in Student 
Council serving as Sergeant-at-
Arms.  Tatiana was also a member of 
the Student Advisory Committee, 
RISE, and Upward Bound. 

 
 

 

2017  
Scholarship Recipients School of Engineering  

Engineering has participated in or 
hosted some the of activities on 
Manufacturing Day, and implement-
ed a partnership with MAGNET Ear-
ly College Early Career.  Eight stu-
dents have a paid internship and re-
ceived college credit while in high 
school.  College Fair and numerous 
field trips including, the airport and 
water department tours, University of 
Akron, CSU, and CWRU.  During 
Engineering Week they had a guest 
speaker, career trade fair and a sister 
circle workshop.    

 
 
 

. 
 
 
 

(Continued from page 3) 

We NEED  You! 
 

Please Bring us  
Your Talents,  

Suggestions, Ideas! 
 

Meetings are held the first 
Wednesday of each month at 
6:30 pm, except for July/
August. They last 1-1.5 hours. 
We are looking forward to see-
ing you at our JMH Alumni 
Association meetings at 17401 
Lorain Rd. in WPHS Offices. 

Currently the Trustees consist 
of grads from 1957-1984.  We 
aren’t getting any younger and 
therefore we need graduates 
from the 80s on up to step in 
and represent our organization.   

We want to represent ALL 
JMH GRADS!  Your individual 
talents and skills are needed to 
ensure that this current Alumni 
Association can continue and 
remain the best in the district.  

Please join us:  

 info@jmhalumni.com 

or (440) 356-0249  

Celicanair      
Ayala plans to 
attend college to 
major in Criminal 
Justice.  She has 
been accepted at 
several colleges at 
this time  …. 
CSU, Kent State, 
Wright State, 
West Virginia 

State, and Tuskegee.  She is unsure 
of her choice for the fall.  She gradu-
ated with a 4.2 GPA ranking first in 
her class.  Celicanair played volley-
ball during tenth and eleventh 
grades.  She was active in the Phys-
ics Club and the Yearbook Club. 

Ashley Gallaher 
plans to attend 
CSU to major in 
Psychology.  She 
graduated third in 
her class with a 
GPA of 3.85.  
Ashley was on 
either the Merit 
Roll or Honor Roll 
during her four 

years at JMH.  She was a member of 
the girls’ swim team and became the 
manager during her senior year.  She 
was also a member of the Yearbook 
Club.  Ashley’s volunteer activities 
included working at the Red Cross 
Blood Drive and working as a library 
assistant. 

Jasmine Thornton 
plans to attend the 
University of Cin-
cinnati and has yet 
to decide on a major 
field of study-
possibly orthodontic 
dentistry.  She grad-
uated with a 3.6 
GPA and ranked 
fifth in her graduat-

ing class.  Jasmine was a member of 
the NHS, Job Club, and Physics 
Club.  Jasmine was also a four-year 
varsity member of the tennis team at 
Marshall.  Her summer programs 
included Upward Bound and Job 
Readiness Training. 
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Where are they now? 

1940s  
Jeane Stuprich Furber (6/42) 
Westlake, OH is still going strong, as 
her cancer is in remission.  She keeps 
busy enjoying her friends and count-
ing everyday as a blessing.  She is 
aiming for one hundred years and 
asks everyone to join her! 

Phyllis Boner Bullock (6/42) Lake-
wood, OH writes that it has been 75 
years since graduation from JMH.  
She is happy to stay in touch by 
phone with several classmates. 

Margaret Yetman Glunt (6/42) 
Avon Lake, OH is happy to know 
there are a number of class of “42” 
members still around and all past 
ninety! 

Marjorie Trentanelli Coble (6/43) 
Olmsted Twp, OH has left the 
“Rebel State” and returned home to 
Ohio.  They enjoyed South Carolina 
for 28 years. She till enjoys receiving 
the Alumni newsletter. 

Catherine McFadden McNeeley 
(6/44) Cleveland, OH writes to say 
that she was sorry to learn, her life 
long friend, Jane Storey Heyink has 
passed.  They attended 8 years of 
school together at St. Vincent De-
Paul and then four years at JMH. 

June Shernock Gangler (1/45) 
Chevy Chase, MD continues to enjoy 

teaching.  He is a Professor of Perio-
dontics at the University of The Pa-
cific Dental School in San Francisco.  
He was recently widowed, after 58 
years of marriage.   

Gordon L. Koscher (6/51) Mantua, 
OH and his wife Dee still travel, as 
he loves to drive.  They travel mostly 
to the East Coast, most recently to 
Beaufort, NC and Rockland, ME. 
His brother Donald 6/50 passed in 
2017. Gordon says he is trying to 
outlive his mother, Laverne, who is 
105 years old.   

Beverly Lent Reitz (1/53) Lakeland, 
FL has lived in Florida for over 26 
years.  She lost her husband ten years 
ago after being married 53 years.  
Her son and daughter also graduated 
from JMH. 

Bob Arnold (6/54) Greenville, SC 
and his wife Gloria have been enjoy-
ing their 56 years of marriage with 
traveling and being together with 
Buddy, their dog. Bob has been a 
retired Professor Emeritus from Fur-
man University since 2000.  He 
looks forward to receiving the JMH 
Alumni News. 

Phil Bednar (1/55) Mansfield, TX 
enjoys golf and family.  Weather 
permitting he golfs four days a week.  
He has a large family, 3 children, 9 
grandchildren and 10 great grand-
children, the oldest being 13. He 
hopes to make it to becoming a great 
great grandpa!  He also enjoys read-
ing the Alumni News. 

Jim McArthur (1/55) Pacific Pali-
sades, CA would like to hear from 
any California residents from Jan ’55 
class.  Please contact JMH Alumni 
and we will pass on your information 
to Jim “Mac”. 

Robert Kappenhagen (6/55) Gran-
bury, TX  recently moved there from 
Fernandina Beach, FL to be closer to 
his wife Patti’s son and daughter and 
8 grandchildren.  He is now located 
on Granbury Lake and has his own 
dock for his 26 ft. boat and a 3,800 
sq. ft. home.  He is very happy! 

 

(Continued on page 6) 

family, traveling 
and good health.  
She also does 
some volunteer 
work.  She en-
joys receiving 
the alumni news.  

Sue Weigel 
Carroll (6/47) 
Hemet, CA 
looks forward to 
receiving the 
Alumni News. 
Her spouse, 
H.R. (Dick) 
Carroll (1/45) 
recently passed. 

Bill Denner 
(6/47) Port St 
Lucie, FL retired 

in 1983 from middle management at 
Ford Motor Co.  He has been playing 
senior softball on tournament travel 
teams for nearly 30 years. 

Gerald A Lavandosky (6/47) Ches-
apeake, VA writes to let JMH know 
that he enjoys receiving the annual 
newsletter. 

Marilyn Schall O’Neal (1/49) Law-
renceville, GA moved in with her 
daughter and son–in-law after her 
grandson started college.  She enjoys 
taking care of their two boxers and 
her King Charles Cavalier, Rusty. 
Their home has 1.25 acres of land 
with trees, small river running 
through it and plenty of space for the 
dogs to run around.  She is enjoying 
being in her 80s and reading about 
her classmates. 

Norma Dunson Cole (1/49) Fair-
view Park, OH enjoys receiving the 
newsletter and finds it a wonderful 
way to see what has happened to her 
classmates. 

 

1950s 
Lois Douglas Barner (6/50) Avon, 
OH is wishing everyone “Good 
Health”. 

Col. Joseph Zingale (6/50) Moraga, 
CA retired from the Army Dental 
Corps, with the rank of colonel.  Fol-
lowing private practice, he went into 

Class of 1948 Reunion 
Betsy (Taylor) Havens, Delores Holiday, Roger Schulte, Trudy (Bolte) Blasius, 
Betty (Bolte) Calvey, Ralph Kunze, Bernie Sater, Joanne Hartman, Tom Abel,  

Ruth (Miller) Bertrand, Bill Minnich, Betty (Mlatkovic) Tartaglia 
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Joyce Grande Watterson (6/55) 
Lakewood, OH moved back to the 
CLE area to be closer to her son, 
Sean and all the goings on at The 
Happy Dog, which he owns.  Her 
younger son, Bill, who lives in LA, 
just had his directorial film debut.  It 
screened at the Cleveland Interna-
tional Film Festival. “Truly Origi-
nal” was the most used epithet; Joyce 
would only say it was wild and 
amazing.  See “Dave Made A Maze” 
if you can.  Getting older does not 
seem to rule out having fun. 

Herbert Meyer (6/56) Strongsville, 
OH celebrated his 55th anniversary 
with wife, Joanne this past year.  
They have 3 children and 3 grand-
children in college.  They love vaca-
tioning in Hilton Head and renting a 
house on the beach, where they can 
get everyone together. Their plans 
include a Viking Nordic Cruise to 
celebrate the Big 80.  He also says he 
is looking forward to the next reun-
ion.  

The Class of (6/56) had Don Obert 
send the Alumni Assn. the remaining 
money in the bank account from all 
their reunions. Most generous class!  

Robert (1/57) and Patricia (Peluso 
6/59) Ferencik, Brunswick, OH 
have been married for 58 years and 
enjoy retirement, six grandchildren 
and cruising in the Caribbean Is-
lands. They said their 60th class reun-
ion was great and wanted the com-
mittee to know they did a nice job of 
planning. 

Kenton (1/58) and Marilyn (Holat) 
Fisher (6/58) Sierra Vista, AZ mar-
ried in August, 1964.  He retired in 
2004 from Civil Service with the US 

(Continued from page 5) Army at Fort Huachuca, AZ, which 
is next door to Sierra Vista 
(hummingbird capital of the US). 

Gene Lovasy (1/58) Parma Hts, OH 
writes that after retiring in 2000 from 
Parma Community General Hospital, 
he has continued the affiliations as a 
Director of the Parma Hospital 
Health Care Foundation.  In addition, 
he’s actively involved in a number of 
other organizations which include, 
Parma Area Kiwanis, Parma City 
Schools, Parma Area Family Collab-
orative, Parma Health Ministry, 
Camp Cheerful and several others. 

Donald Randolph (6/58) Evans, GA 
Hopes to get up to CLE some time 
and bring back the memories of the 
good times. 

Bill Schurk (6/58) Bowling Green, 
OH writes that after serving on the 
faculty as professor and Sound Re-
cordings Archivist at BGSU for 49½ 
years, retired at the end of 2017.  In 
1967 & 1968 he founded what were 
to be the first national university-
held popular music research collec-
tions: (The Sound Recordings Ar-
chives) and (Popular Culture Li-
brary) The Browne Popular Culture 
Library. To honor him for his gener-
osity and service to the University, 
the school’s Board of Trustees re-
named the Archives, “The Bill 
Schurk Sound Archives.” 

Dennis Himes (6/58) Houston, TX 
would love to hear from anyone!  He 
is on Facebook and is married, re-
tired and has four grandchildren.  He 
has done a bit of traveling, including 

Australia, Germany, Poland, South 
Africa and Egypt among others. He 
also asked if there will be a larger 
reunion?  

Patricia Weger Schroeder (1/59) 
Estero, FL is so grateful that the Jan-
uary 1959 class has a reunion every 
year.  It is a pleasure to see old 
friends so often. 

1960s 

Robert F Osborn (6/60) Pacifica, 
CA planned a trip to Frankfurt, Ger-
many for his last ride on one of Unit-
ed Airlines last 747s.  He worked on 
them from 1972 through 2002 and is 
sorry to see them go. 

James Radovic (6/60) in Jupiter, FL 
since 1979, writes that he will never 
forget his friends at JMH and is 
looking forward to the next reunion. 

Dr. Robert Ebert (6/61) North 
Ridgeville, OH is an active board 
member and volunteer of the Lorain 
County Historical Society.  He teach-
es in the Institute For Learning in 
Retirement of Baldwin Wallace Uni-
versity and became Board Chair of 
Fairview Hospital of the Cleveland 
Clinic System in 2016. 

Robert Staley (1/61) Strongsville, 
OH is enjoying retirement by travel-
ing around the country and seeing all 
the sights.  He wishes everyone well. 

John Bloom (6/63) Brownsburg, IN 
was an active member of JMH’s Key 

(Continued on page 7) 

Class of  Jan/June 1958  
***60th Reunion*** 
September 21, 2018 

Stella Mia 
28751 Center Ridge  

*No mailings, check web page 
    

All on Fridays, start at 4 pm: 
   May 18, 2018 

Sangra Y Tapas -27200 Detroit 
   July 27, 2018 

Corso's—29691 Lorain  
     November 16, 2018 

Berea Union Depot -30 Depot  
For reservations call:  

Susan Kirst at 216-251-8645 

Class of 57 Reunion 
Spring Luncheon 

Monday, May 14, 2018 Noon 
Moosehead Hoof and Ladder 

7989 Columbia Rd. 
Olmsted Falls, OH 44138 
Reservations Contact: 
Marilyn (MacLaren)  

Yesberger 
216-403-0792 

my@sbcglobal.net 

Class of  January 59 Reunion 
Saturday, October 6, 2018  

Tony K’s Noon 
541 W. Bagley Road 

Berea, OH 44017 
Contact: 

Donna (Josey) Marchese 
 440-888-5173 

Class of  June 59 Reunion 
Monthly- 2nd or 3rd Thurs. 
Canary’s Family Restaurant 

27350 Lorain Road 
North Olmsted, OH 44070 

Contact: Don Moll 
330-225-6307 
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Club and then founded Miami Uni-
versity Circle K Club. He is now 
completing his 40th year of service to 
Kiwanis International.  

Corinne Goodwin Wilson (1/64) 
Olmsted Falls, OH is celebrating her 
25th year of volunteering with the 
Berea Animal Rescue.  She has fos-
tered more than 200 cats and kittens 
during that time. 

Robert Ontolchik 6/64 Bonita 
Springs, FL spent three years in the 
US Navy after high school.  He mar-
ried Jan Mora in 1971 and they’ll 
celebrate 47 years of marriage this 
year.  He was an engineer for the 
FAA until 2002 in Miami FL and the 
Cleveland Air Traffic Control Cen-
ter.  He started Maritec Medical Sys-
tems in 1986 installing computer 
systems in medical offices for patient 
accounting while living in Westlake, 
OH supporting more than 450 offic-
es.  He sold the business in 2016 and 
retired to Bonita Springs, FL.  They 
spend time with Elizabeth, their 
youngest daughter, son-in-law and 3 
year old granddaughter by the 
pool.  Their daughter Jennifer and 
family, live in Jacksonville.  Future 
goal is to ignore technology as much 
as possible and never experience 
snow again.  They’ve traveled exten-
sively in the US and visited England, 
Ireland, Maui (twice), Cancun, Ja-
maica and St. Thomas. They are 
planning a trip to Europe and Italy 
now. 

 

(Continued from page 6) Shirley Balog vanLeeuwen (6/64) 
Reynolds, GA lost her husband 
James Hartley in 2010 and was very 
blessed to have had a good marriage, 
never thinking she would remarry.  
You can never say never because in 
2015 she married a wonderful man 
from the Netherlands.  Holland is a 
beautiful country and she could have 
lived there, but they decided to live 
and remain in Georgia. 

Betty Ann Petitt (6/64) Los Ange-
les, CA retired from entertainment 
news show “Extra” after 22 years as 
a voice over supervisor.  She still 
volunteers with Director’s Guild, 
Hollywood Heritage, LA Conservan-
cy, LA Historic Theater Foundation 
and TV Academy. 

Cynthia Czarny (1/66) Avon Lake, 
OH was inducted into the Ohio High 
School Athletic Association Officials 
Hall of Fame. 

Rick Hilberg (6/66) Berea, OH is 
still actively retired and loving it.  He 

writes that he misses the “old days” 
at JMH but loves reading the news-
letter to “catch up”.  

Edward Eberl (6/67) DeLand, FL 
has reconnected and attended his 50th 
class reunion in June. He reported 
the passing of his sister, Patricia 
(6/65) and said he will be re-locating 
to the Cleveland area. 

Kathryn Naro Dooley (1/68) Fitch-
burg, MA and her husband are now 
snowbirds, purchasing a home in 
“The Villages” in Florida. She is 
hoping to live there permanently year 
round.  She has seven grandchildren 
who she would miss, though.  There 
is a video on villages.com that she 
encourages us to watch for a fun 
place to live. 

Ed Hoffstetter (6/68) Olmsted Falls, 
OH  is happily retired for five years 
from First Merit Bank. He and his 
wife Linda recently downsized to a 
condo and are now looking forward 
to traveling.  

Jim and Cindy (McGinnis) 
McGucken (6/68) Englewood, FL 
managed a place in Longboat Key, 
FL for seven years then moved to 
Katy, TX for two years. Now back in 
Florida, they built their dream home.  
Jim retired after 30 years with AT&T 
as supervisor of fiber optics/cable. 
Cindy was an LPN from 1970-2008. 

Tony Weinert (6/68) Lakewood, 
OH wrote that he spends January and 
February in Pasadena, CA. 

 
(Continued on page 8) 

Class of 1965 53rd Reunion 
Friday, Aug. 10,  2018 

Pre-reunion mixer 
West Park Station 

Kamm’s Corner 7-10pm 
 

Saturday, Aug. 11, 2018 
Reunion 6-11pm 

Holiday Inn Independence 
Contact: 

Darlene (Welther) DiCato 
330-328-9573 

Class of June 1968 
50th Reunion 

Saturday, June 30, 2018 
Brennan’s Party Center 

13000 Triskett Road 
Cleveland, OH 44111 

6:00pm Greet and Cocktails 
7:00pm Dinner 

8:00-11:00pm Party On! 
Cost $60.00 per person 

Contact : 
Elaine Schultz Staley 

216-267-3857  
etstaley@sbcglobal.net 

No payments at the door, 
please. 

Some of those who attended the Class of January/June 1962 Reunion  
held at Strongsville Brew Garden last September 
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Rick Kalister (6/69) North Olmsted, 
OH says that he “enjoys every issue, 
Thanks!” 

1970s  

Sandi Kovarbasic Lilly (6/70) 
Boynton Beach, FL  started a new 
job at the end of Nov 2016 as Sr. As-
soc. Counsel with DRB Capital, 
LLC.  She moved to south FL and 
settled in and would like to hear from 
JMH folks close to Palm Beach 
County.  

Dale Kinnear (6/72) Riverside, CA 
is enjoying retirement after spending 
24 years as a high school principal in 
California. 

Jim Miko (6/73) New Carlisle, IN 
says life is good in small town Indi-
ana.  He finished 30 years in the edu-
cation wars, retirement soon! He has 
military kids and their spouses in 
Alaska and Hawaii. His lovely wife, 
“Diane the Artist” is waiting to sell 
“the big one”. He is still running and 
hoping for a 50 year road run with 
colleagues.  “God Bless our wonder-
ful country!” 

Peggy Brennan Stockdale (6/74) 
retired last year from the City of 
Middleburg Hts., as benefits manager  
& is still teaching tap dancing for 
Lakewood and Strongsville.  Work-
ing on the 45th reunion for next year! 

(Continued on page 9) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Class of 1977 — 40th Reunion 

 

Class of 74  
Annual Get Together 

Open to All JMH Grads 
Friday, August 10, 2018 

Grindstone/Tap House 
826 Front St. 7 pm 

Contact:  
Peggy (Brennan) Stockdale 

JMH1974@cox.net 
FB JMH 74 

January 1967 = 50th Reunion 

June 1967 = 50th Reunion 

January 1969 –48th Reunion 

 

Class of January1969  
50th Reunion 
October 2019 

Planning Stages 
Contact: 

JMH169@yahoo.com 



Page 9                    John Marshall Alumni Association News                                         Volume 45, No. 1 

Richard G Forst (6/74) Cleveland, 
OH writes that it is hard to believe 
most of his class members are now 
60 years old. He wishes “good health 
to all of us for many more years.” 

Mary Lowrie Umetsu (6/77) 
Ohatchee, AL has five sons and was 
a military wife for twenty years.  She 
is now widowed and living in Ala-
bama. 

James Hasselbrack (6/79) Tulsa, 
OK is celebrating 35 years with 
American Airlines at the Mainte-
nance and Engineering Center in 
Tulsa, OK.  

2000s 

Monica Occhetti (2000) San Diego, 
CA is working for the Academy of 
Integrative Health and Medicine as a 
Programs Coordinator. She absolute-
ly loves the southern California at-
mosphere.  She thanks the alumni for 
all the work they do. 

 

1980s, 1990s, 

2000s, 2010s 

********************** 

We need to hear 
from all of you! 

Where are you? 

What are you doing? 

Any great successes? 

We’ve heard from 
reunion committees, 
but how about YOU? 
********************** 

(Continued from page 8)  

 

 

1983—We were at the 30th Reunion— 

will WE see YOU at the 35th? 

 

Class of 1978  
40th Reunion 

August 11, 2018 6-11 pm 
The Wine Room Avon, OH 

Contact:  
Pete Sandrev 

pete@avonswineroom.com 

Classes of the 1980s  
and Beyond 

Picnic, August 11, 2018 
South Chagrin Reservation 
For more details  Contact: 

Monique (Frazier) Hollaman 
https://www.facebook.com/

groups/43895073911/ 

Class of 1988 Reunion 
August 17-19, 2018 

Details soon! 
Contact: Kim (Peavy) Hullett 

khullett@yahoo.com 
Check www.jmhalumni.com 

Class of 1989 Reunion  
Casino Day Trip 

Fundraiser: Proceeds to assist 
with the 30th  

reunion activities. 
Saturday, June 16, 2018 

Departs 7:30 am   
Seneca Allegany  
Resort & Casino 

Salamanca, New York 
$50 per person 

Check FB for details contact: 
mozellajo@yahoo.com 

Class of 2004  
Planning for 2019 

Contact:  
JMHS2004Cleveland 

@gmail.com 

Class of 1983 Reunion 
July 20-22, 2018 

Friday Meet & Greet AND 
Saturday Banquet at: 

Hilton Garden Inn 
700 Beta Drive 

Mayfield Village, OH 44143 
Sunday Picnic  

TBD 
Contact: 

JMH8335@yahoo.com 
FB John Marshall Class of 

1983 

Class of  2008  
10th Reunion 

Sunday, July 29, 2018 at 5pm  
Nautica Queen Boat 

Dinner Cruise  
Contact: Israa Falweh 

Jmhclassof2008@gmail.com 
FB John Marshall  

Class of 2008 
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Hall of Fame Information  
 

The Hall of Fame for John Marshall graduates was formed in 1999 by faculty of JMH, led by 
Mr. Bill Ritter. In 2004, the JMH Alumni Association joined as a sponsor of the HOF.  The 
committee made a decision to have only one HOF that included Distinguished Citizens, Out-
standing Athletes, Medical and Military Achievements, Entertainment Professions and Signifi-
cant Faculty Members. We look for people who not only had major accomplishments while at 
JMH, but people of character who have excelled in their field and are role models for others. 
There have been nine inductions so far, with 89 alumni inducted. 

For several years, Andy Mathews, 1/70 had been the committee chairperson, but due to health 
issues has had to step down. The committee received new members from recent JMH retired 
faculty and additional Alumni who meet regularly to review all the nominated alumni.  At this 
time, we are reviewing all the past nomination forms that have come to us through the past 
years and are also accepting new nominees.  Some of those previously nominated do not fit the 
criteria established by the committee and cannot be considered.   

Please read over the following criteria to help understand who is eligible.  

 Graduated from JMH 10 years before being considered 

 Excelled as a student, athlete, staff or faculty while at JMH 

 Honored as a distinguished leader in his/her profession 

 Contributed significantly through their professional or personal life for the  

     betterment of society 

 A person of good character with strong integrity and high moral standards 

 Recognized by the community as a positive role model for students 

 Received significant honors and awards for their active involvement in society 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

The 2017 Hall of Fame Inductees 
Donald Alexander 1973, Amanda Sledz (Sister) 1996, Howard Harriman (Daughter) 6/50, 
Vita (Redding) Shields 1995, Asante Jones 1986, Lige Curry 1975, Michael Hampton 1974, 
Edward “Buzz” Haller, 6/63, Not (Pictured: Gilbert Crisp (DEC) FAC, John Fakan (DEC) 

6/52  Col. Richard Kury, DEC (6/65)  

The nomination form can be found on the next page (pg.11), our website, where you can type in, or call the 
JMH Hotline at 440-356-0249 to request a form.                                              Our next induction is in 2019. 
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For Office Use:    Living ___  Deceased ___                                                                                                     Date Received _______ 
 

The John Marshall Hall of Fame includes Distinguished Citizens, Outstanding Athletes, those 
with Medical and Military Achievements, Entertainment Professionals, those Excelling in their 
Professions, and Significant Faculty Members. We look for people who not only had major ac-
complishments while at JMH, but people of character who have excelled in their field and are 
role models for others.  
 
 Graduated from JMH 10 years before being considered 

 Excelled as a student, athlete, staff or faculty while at JMH 
 Honored as a distinguished leader in his/her profession 
 Contributed significantly through their professional or personal life for the betterment of   

society 
 A person of good character with strong integrity and high moral standards 
 Recognized by the community as a positive role model for students 
 Received significant honors and awards for their active involvement in society 
 

***************************************************************************************** 
Why do you believe the person you are nominating for the John Marshall Hall of Fame should be selected? 
Please include any facts, figures, special honors, contributions or other material that will be of assistance to the 
selection committee. If additional space is needed, please use a plain piece of paper and attach it to this form. 
News articles or web page addresses to support the nomination should also be included.   
PLEASE attach a Resume if one is available. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
               RETURN TO:  JMH Hall of Fame Committee: 
                                C/O   Joyce Murphy    
                                8412 Sierra Oval    
                                Parma OH 44130 
        Questions:       440-356-0249 

NOMINEE’S 
First Name 

 
   Maiden Name 

 
      Last Name 

 
 

 
 Class Year Faculty 

      

Address         City                   State   Zip 
  

Phone #    H C       Email Address   

      

YOUR NAME  
  
    

Your Address                        State                Zip  

Phone #   H C       Email Address   

How long have you 
known the nominee?    

If you are not a relative, where might a 
family member be contacted?  
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 Final Roll Call 
 

While we attempt to verify each listing, er-
rors may occur. Names listed are only for 
those who have passed between March 1, 
2013 and March 1, 2018, and had not been 
previously reported. The following names 
have been sent to us in the past year or have 
been verified as best as possible while updat-
ing our database. To help us confirm a class-
mate’s passing, please include a copy of the 
obit or the link online, along with their loca-
tion.  Names are published only one time in 
the Final Roll Call.  Our condolences to the 
families and friends of those listed:    
 

6/30 Janice (Jones) Fisher  
1/37 Frank L Hovanec 
1/37 Alice (Stankus) Bastek  
6/37 Chester A Beckrest 
6/37 Ina (Rockstroh) Burkhart 
6/38 Eleanor (Bower) Foltz-Moore  
6/38 Lois (Frei) Keith  
6/38 Jean (Hodgson) Cook 
6/38 Kay (Talaba) Campion 
1/39 Helen B Csaszar  
1/39 Edward A Karath  
6/39 Louisa (Gross) Garrett  
6/39 Betty (Easterlin) Kramarz  
6/39 Eleanor (Gehring) Kendrick  
6/39 Dorothy (Thomas) Ehrhardt  
  
 
1/40 Florence (Helwig) Hennings    
6/40 Miro (Alert) Greenberger  
6/40 Virginia (Beifuss) Coe  
6/40 Dorothy (Beres) Faist  
6/40 Antoinette (Fradette) Kane 
6/40 Ann (Pierce) Cruickshank   
6/40 Dorothy (Rokisky) Romig  
1/41 Annette (Home) Hansen  
1/41 James W Hyland Jr.  
1/41 Helen (Keleman) Shaw  
1/41 Laverne (Sachs) Wadzuk 
1/41 Arline (Sprecher) Tropf 
1/41 Marjory (Walter) Simmerly 
6/41 Olga (Korba) Benes 
6/41 Sophie (Soeffner) Albrecht 
6/41 Gertrude (Wood) Schatmeyer  
1/42 Frances (Sheafer) Malkames  
6/42 Leonard (Baran) Duane 
6/42 Lucille (Lewis) Fackelman 
6/43 Ruth (Clague) Bassett  
6/43 Donald L Coticchia  
6/43 Jean (May) Nagy  
6/43 Marvin L Melziva  
1/44 Franklin P Hayba  
1/44 William C Schmitz  
1/44 Milton R Vander Linde  
1/44 Betty (Morgan) Walck  
6/44 Raymond E Budinger  
6/44 Elmer J Kochmit  
6/44 Ruth (Meier) Korenchan  
6/44 Naomi (Linz) Neubeck  
6/44 Ann (Muza) Hull  
6/44 Ellen (Storey) Heyink  
6/44 Ruth (Turner) Squire  
6/44 Bernard J Vido Sr  
1/45 James W Brooker  

1/45 Harold R Carroll 
1/45 Ruth (Klein) Rouge  
1/45 Margaret (Zill) Boji  
6/45 John A Gregor Sr   
6/45 Arlene Vogelpohl  
1/46 Dr. Edward J Polder   
1/46 Herbert G Strahsburg 
6/46 Nancy (Godwin) Williamson 
6/46 Arline (Kaufman) Bender  
6/46 John A Kaiser  
6/46 Gladys (Linz) Schoenmeyer 
6/46 Ruth (Russ) Schneider  
6/46 Dr. Ronald K Sommers 
1/47 Andrew J Gregor Jr.  
6/47 Eileen (Fort) Detwiler  
6/47 Stanley S Maletic  
6/48 John L Pollock  
6/48 Kenneth W Shepard  
1/49 Mary Ann (Armstrong) Celebrezze 
1/49 Hazel (Hervi) Sefing  
6/49 Lois (Schneider) Barnard  
  
 
6/50 Mary Lou (Kessler) Belmont  
6/50 Donald A Koscher  
1/51 Barbara (Mayer) Prucha  
1/51 Samuel M Quigley  
6/51 Janet (McArthur) Quinn 
1/52 Charles R Ellibee  
1/52 Marlene (Jones) Hudson  
6/52 Doriz (Mezey) Thornton 
6/52 Edythe (Reinker) Kolb  
6/52 Nancy (Warren) Clemons  
6/53 Janet (Dombeck) Paciotti  
6/53 Jeanne (Trescilla) Devane  
6/53 Kenneth R Wilhelm  
6/53 Linda (Wilke) Tollman  
1/54 Ethel (Heins) Kovach 
1/54 Mary (Johnston) Sinatra 
1/54 Harvey Overshiner 
1/54 Dennis A Williams 
6/54 Bertha (Colegrove) Kane 
6/54 Virginia (VanAken) Pendell 
1/55 Nadine (Haley) Hogg 
6/55 Virginia (McLeod) Peterson  
6/55 Wayne Ramsdell 
6/56 Kathleen (Coons) Hane 
6/56 Esthermae (Siebert) Robertson 
1/57 Charles G Hofelich Jr 
1/57 Eleanor (Mayer) Dailey 
1/57 Edward W Rummel 
6/57 Gail (Antos) Ryan 
6/57 Sandra (Kightlinger) Kelly 
6/57 Carol (Wagner) Yoder 
1/58 Judith (Harkema) Kirchenbauer 
1/58 Earl E Veits 
6/58 Daniel L Halas 
6/58 Robert G Opsincs  
6/58 Sylvia (Stacho) Gillis 
6/59 Joseph R Bako 
6/59 Clarence 'Butch' Inman 
6/59 William C Kubik 
6/59 Dr. William O Schuller 
  
 
1/60 Karen (Blandino) Kormos  
1/60 Robert B Vilt 

6/60 Diane (Davidson) McClelland 
6/60 James F Malloy 
6/61 Michael J Chapinka II 
6/61 John L Gunderman  
1/61 Thomas Rosenthal 
1/62 Richard Kubalik 
6/62 Elizabeth (Doty) Ciolek 
6/62 Janet (Reusser) Cherry 
6/63 Elizabeth A Ching 
6/63 George H Grimm 
6/63 Alan T Reese 
6/63 Joyce (Sloan) Waggoner 
6/63 Jo Ellen (Trinker) Jacobson 
6/64 Phyllis (Chichanski) Slack 
6/64 Karl W Grobmeier 
6/64 John R Hogue 
6/64 Jasper B Palker 
6/64 Ralph 'Toby' Shonkwiler 
1/65 John E Kirkpatrick 
6/65 Anna (Paulitzky) Yasch 
6/65 Jerry Blaha 
6/65 Johanne M Debesis 
6/65 Patricia (Eberl) Bryant 
6/65 Pamela (Pitts) Kendle 
6/65 Paula Jo Ruffner-Polinsky 
6/65 John D Thacker 
1/66 John J Kish 
6/66 Harold A George 
6/66 John M Hull 
6/66 David M Kari 
6/66 Dwaine P Modock 
1/67 Kalvin T Pugh 
1/67 Marian Unkefer 
6/67 Everett J Brown 
6/67 Gregory M Hoffman 
6/67 Elmer J Krieger 
6/67 Marsha R Merriman  
6/67 Patrick L Schmittlein 
6/67 Robert M Winter 
?/68 John H Schmidt 
6/68 Norman Fekete 
6/68 Keith W Minnick 
6/68 Adrienne (Zimmerman) Fetterman 
  
 
1/70 Deborah (McGinnis) Holmen 
1/70 Gene Shuster 
6/70 Christine (Danielson) Cooper 
6/70 Joann (Gabriel) Hotchkiss 
6/70 Trent N Twitchell 
6/71 Edward M Fischer 
6/71 John H Woodhall 
6/72 Kenneth J Ebner 
6/73 Jill (Benjamin) Vassel  
6/73 David A Clawson 
6/73 Sandra A Fox 
6/73 Michael E Greene 
6/73 Kathleen (Hart) Reniff 
6/73 Margaret (Kearney) Schade 
6/73 Mary Beth (King) Wagner 
6/73 Mark S Klanac 
6/73 Michael McCormack 
6/73 Ruth (Pelikan) Vinson 
6/73 Paul R Reid  
6/74 Susan M Fox  
F/74 Terry Early  
6/74 Jodi (Easte) Kehoe 



As noted on page one, 
most donations received are from 
classes 1973 and earlier.  Therefore; 
we need classes from the 80s and 
above to grab the reins and help 
support this organization. 

Your donations are needed to fund 
scholarships, take care of opera-
tions costs, and to help various 
teams and classes at the 
school.  Girls basketball and The 
School of Engineering were sup-
ported this past year. The Pavers 
and Brick Sales continue to support 
the Scholarship funds along with 
specified endowment donations. 

Further donations will assist with 
updating our systems and publica-
tions, using technology to bring us 
in to the 21st century.   

Our alumni association has focused 
on serving all past JMH alumni. 
We’ve had an influx of 80s, 90s and 
2000s graduates attend meetings 
recently. Their goal is to move the 
Alumni to not only financially sup-
port, but physically mentor and give 
back to the school community.   

Each donation helps no matter how 
small.  Please do your part to help 
us and our students as they move 
toward their future.   
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6/74 Anna (Elliott) Karadimas   
6/74 Denise 'Cindy' (Gallagher) Auvil  
6/74 Robert Kopcak  
6/74 Martin J Paul  
6/74 William E Strauss  
?/75 Dorothy Ficker  
6/75 Mary (Holecko) Beutler  
6/75 Jerome R Janik  
6/75 Sandra (Slencsak)  Busch  
6/75 Joyce (Wagasky) Clancy  
6/76 Sandra Bennett  
6/76 Mark Gruey  
6/76 Glenn Zimmerman  
6/77 John R. Clements  
?/77 Richard A Manning  
?/78 Gary R Kullman  
6/79 Launa (Roupe) Flatico-Lynch  
F/79 Nancy Sue Dickinson  
  
 
6/82 Michael Valentine  
?/82 Lynn (Graham) Ibos 
?/82 Darryl D Trapnell  
6/85 Michael Winston  
6/85 Yvette Harris 
8/85 Darlena (Conley) Russell  
8/87 Angela (Valentine) Hillier  
?/87 Renee Brown  
?/87 Rhonda (Burkholder) Szekely      
6/88 Susan Lauder  
  
 
6/96 Taisha A Thompson  
6/99 Samantha Meeks  
  
 
Fac Nancy Braat  
Fac Edward E Kral  
Fac Inez (Becker) Mone  
Fac Robert R Rainey  
Fac Terry Scahel  
 
 
 

One of Our Own 
 
Retired Alumni Trustee 
Mary Sinatra (1/54) 
passed away March 24, 
2017. She was an active 
Trustee of the Alumni 
Association from 1991 
through 2014.  In the 

beginning years, she served as secre-
tary and then became the Database 
Manger in 2001.  Mary is credited 
with establishing our current data-
base and she worked endlessly to get 
all the names and addresses of the 
graduating classes recorded.  She 
also handled all the donations, book 
orders and thank you letters that 
were sent out.  She will be truly 
missed. 

JMH  MERCHANDISE 
CD’s, T-shirts, hats, glassware—
all are still available—we just 
ran out of room!  Check out all 
available items at our  E-store—
now up and running on EBAY. 
You can view & order online by 
credit card at 
www.jmhalumni.com or mail 
your order to our PO Box.  
If you are local, message us at 

info@jmhalumni.com  

The 1965 Class holds annual reunions—informal on Fridays and sit down on 
Saturdays.  This was last year’s 2017 Reunion group.  The  Class of 1958 
meets four or five times a year for dinner.  The 1957 class has a spring and fall 
luncheon each year.  January 1959 meets for lunch every October, The 1974 
class meets informally every August.   Does your class get together regularly? 

IMA—the Lawyer mascot 



Voice Mail 

(440) 356-0249 

We access  

once a week! 
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David Asp 1/61  
  from Robert Osborne 6/60 
January and June Class 1962  
  for all deceased classmates 
Ralph Toby Shonkwiler 6/64 
  from George 6/52 and Sharon      
  (Shonkwiler) Provosnik 6/55 

Richard Kury 1/65  
  from wife, Patricia Kury 
John Popham 6/66  
  from Carol Popham Staehle 6/65 
Felicia Peppers Young 1/66  
  from Corinne Goodwin Wilson 1/64 
Linnea Fransen 1/67  
  from Carole Kelty Richards 1/67 
Mark Borrelli 6/68  
  from Sandra Lilly 6/70 
Gary Roy 1/70  
  from wife, Ruth Roy 

Richard Nielson FAC  
Marjorie Trentanelli Coble 6/43 
Robert Zeller 6/45 
Wilbert Winold 6/46 
William Sathre 6/54 
Phil Bednar 1/55 
Class of 6/56 ** 
Kenneth Tischler 1/57 ** 
Marianne Severac Byrne 6/57 
Sandra Murner Henning 6/57 
Eugene Lovasy 1/58 
Donald Randolph 6/58 
Robert Schurk 6/58 
James Cutre 1/60 
Robert Ontolchik 1/60 
James Radovic 6/60 
Robert Staley 1/61 
Barbara Walden 6/61 * 
Mary Willes Crawford 1/63 
Joseph Kurilec 1/65 
Linda Boures Hull 6/65                                      
Robert Cromwell 6/65 
Jeffery Hubley 1/66 
William Rennar 1/69 
James Turczyk 1/69 
John Zayac 6/69 
Dale Kinnear 6/72 
Carol Heitz Porter 6/72 
Charles Willcox 6/73 

Most Generous  
Thank you to the following 

who have contributed  
$100.00 or more in 2017!  Enrico Molinari FAC 

  from Peter Politzer 6/55 & FACF 
Dick Carroll 1/45   
  from Sue Weigel Carroll 6/47 
Edward Poldar, Ph.D. 1/46  
  from Dr Harlan Peterjohn 1/46 
Beverly Webber Dzamka 6/47  
  from Marilyn Webber Hoyer 1/50 
Barb Pariseau Stimac 6/50  
  from Joyce Skoda Stimac 6/60 
George Kappenhagen 1/54  
  from Robert Kappenhagen 6/55 
Harvey Overshiner 1/54  
  from William Noderer 1/54 
Pat McCracken 6/55  
  from Joyce Grande Watterson 6/55 
Bill Hampton 1/59  
  from Janice Hampton Mattingly1/65 
George Sandmann 1/59  
  from Robert Tufts 1/59 

2017 In Memory  
Of Donations 

Endowment Donations 

John Coash 1/40  
Donald Reiss 6/49 
Lee Sathre 6/54 
Joe 1/56 and Emmy Cheer Valore   
   6/57 
Richard Fisher 6/57 
Linda Burzese Baumbach 6/59 
James Morrill 6/59 
Sandra McMahon Thackeray 6/65 
Anthony Weinert 6/68 

John Marshall High School Alumni Association 
Financial Report Year Ending December 31, 2017 

     Super Special Thanks   
 
  Andrew T Mathews 1/70 
For his years of service to the Alumni 
Association as a Trustee & President, 
Historian, Hall of Fame Committee 
Chairman, and Sports Statistician.  

He has diligently checked the PD obitu-
aries for all alumni, recording date and 
securing confirmations of death, spent 
countless hours searching the Interpret-
ers for trivia and other historical JMH 
moments, compiling lists of past faculty 
members, finding obits of classmates 
lost prior to graduation, names of those 
serving in the military, and has also 
researched and recorded sports results 
from the PD, the web, and the school.  
Health issues have  required him to step 
down.  

His assistance will truly be missed! 
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Year Graduated  ____________ 
Jan/June/Summer  __________ 
 

Faculty/Staff/Friend  ________ 
 

For Office Use: ___Update ___ News  ___ Donation ___ Yearbook ___ Scholarship ___ Obit ___ Merchandise  
 

John Marshall Alumni Association 
Use this form for Change of Address, News to Share, Suggestions and Donations 

 
 

Name ___________________________________________  
          First                       Maiden                Last                  

Address _________________________________________                  
 

City/State/Zip __________________________________ 
Check if New Address  

Email _________________________________________                     On Facebook 
Check if Unlisted  Phone Number (____)____________ Cell Phone (____)_____________      

My ‘Snowbird’ address: __________________________________From: ______ to _____ 
_________________________________________________________________________ 
 
News To Share — For ‘Where are they now?’ — Suggestions / Comments / Other updates 

___________________________________________________________________
___________________________________________________________________
___________________________________________________________________
___________________________________________________________________
___________________________________________________________________
_____________________________________________________________ 
___________________________________________________________________
___________________________________________________________________
___________________________________________________________________
_______________________________________________________________ 
 

 
I can Volunteer:       Research       At Reunions       At School        Newsletter      As Trustee 

 
                      HOF nomination form (On pg 11 or Also available on our website!)   

                                                          
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

        Enclosed is my tax deductible contribution to support the  
        John Marshall High School Alumni Association: 
 
        Please make checks payable to:   
 
          John Marshall Alumni Association 
          P.O. Box 16678     
          Rocky River, OH 44116-0678 

        $10                       

        $20    

        $50  

       $100    

       _____       

  

  

  

  

  

 

         Endowment Fund 
         
         Operation Fund 
 
         In Memory Of: 
 
_______________________ 

  

 
If you prefer to fill out this form online go to JMH 
 Alumni.com and click the link on the homepage. 

 

http://www.jmhalumni.com/ 

  

Paver Sale! 
700 slots remain 
Order form  —  

online now! 

http://www.jmhalumni.com


JMH ALUMNI ASSOCIATION 
PO BOX 16678  
ROCKY RIVER OH 44116-0678 

IMPORTANT—RESPONSE NEEDED!  
 

Please return this whole page with address above and information 
provided to us on the other side with your response. (Or call 440-356-
0249 - be sure to give name, class year and address with response be-
low) 

The 30s, 40s, 50s, 60s and 70s will continue to receive a copy by mail  
unless we hear otherwise.  Please respond by September 1, 2018 
 

            I want to continue receiving the newsletter in the mail. 

 

            I want to receive the newsletter by *email or will read it  

            online in June. Make sure we have your email address on file. 
   

            Take me off the list.    . 

 

Disclaimer:  *Emailed newsletters pending software update. 

Non-Profit 
Organization 
U.S. Postage 

Paid 
Cleveland, OH 

Permit No. 1030 

John Marshall High School 
Alumni Association 

P.O. Box 16678 
Rocky River, OH  44116-0678 

If you are not the recipient  
(read page one)  

PLEASE contact us by mail,  
email: info@jmhalumni.com  

or by phone at (440) 356-0249 
Thank You! 

www.jmhalumni.com 

Mission Statement 
 

The John Marshall Alumni Association is a non-profit organization dedicat-
ed to supporting John Marshall High School,  its faculty, students and alum-
ni. We promote, finance, organize and participate in functions and events 
that contribute to the core values of education both academically and social-
ly. We draw on our Alumni for support in these endeavors that include a 
Scholarship Program for graduating Seniors. Finally, we strive to maintain 
historical records that preserve our School's rich heritage. 

ADDRESS  SERVICE  REQUESTED 

Time sensitive material, PLEASE deliver by May 15, 2018 

Alumni Plaza  
Pavers and 

Bricks  
Are Still Available 

-Order now! 
Order forms can be 
found on the official 

JMH Web page  
and E-Store! 
To view this  

newsletter in living 
color—go to: 

www.jmhalumni.com 

     

  
  __I am not the person above. 

  __I do not know or are related to the person above 

  __I do not wish to receive news about JMH any longer. 

mailto:info@jmhalumni.com

